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The Swope Park Masonic Temple Bodies Quarterly Newsletter 

8521 Oldham Rd K.C. MO. 

PO Box Nr 35313 

Kansas City, MO 64134 
Visit our website: 

www.mofreemason.com/swopepark617 

    Master’s 

    Trestle Board 

      .Mike Luellen 

 Worshipful                     

Master           

 

 Swope Park Lodge Installation of 2009 Officers 

 

Greetings Brethren! I wish to thank the 

membership for electing me as Master of 

Swope Park lodge this year.  We intend to 

continue the programs set forth by my 

predecessors, especially WB Harman, 

Dryer and Best, improving our ritual, 

community activity and engaging in more 

fellowship activities as the year progresses. 

The Raytown school district has asked us 

to sponsor a couple C.H.I.P.S. (child 

identification program s after the holidays. 

We are selling tickets for a fund raiser 

drawing to again visit the VA hospital 

patients with a little Christmas cheer in 

December. You can read more about this 

fund raiser on page 5 and order your 

chance to win a Garmin GPS.  We have a 

few up coming work projects to do about 

the building and grounds. Saturday, 

October 11, we need to put up a fence 

barrier to keep neighborhood kids from 

getting up on our roof on the east side of 

the building. After installing the barrier, 

volunteers are needed to replace some roof 

shingles which have bee damaged and 

vents which were destroyed.  

Our lodge membership, even with the 

mergers of York and Westport Lodges, 

continues to decline. We have 264 Master 

Masons, 1 Fellow Craft and 2 Entered 

Apprentices on the roster. Over the past 

year, 19 Brethren have passed on to the 

Grand Lodge on high. The average age of 

our membership is 68 even though we 

brought in more younger candidates this 

past year. Brethren, look around you. In 

addition to your family and friends, 

neighbors and fellow church members, you 

are in contact with many worthwhile young 

men who could benefit from becoming a 

member of our fraternity. We have an 

active lodge offering great fellowship, 

community service and an opportunity to 

improve oneself though the lessons taught 

in our ritual. Make this the year you 

participate more and bring in a new 

member! We will all be the better for it!  

Yours in the faith, “Lou” Luellen 

Worshipful Master. 

 

(Oct 4) Worshipful Master Mike Luellen (center) flanked by, left to right, front row,  

Brothers  Justin Dryer, Senior Deacon; Jim Payne, Senior Warden, Charles Farris, 

Junior Warden and Ed Culver, Junior Deacon. Shown in the second row, left to right, 

RWB Larry Cameron, Treasurer;  WB Ken Best, Secretary; Brother Al Beach, Senior 

Steward and WB Gary Dryer, Tiler.  WB Frank Chester, Chaplain, is between Jim Payne 

(front row) and Ken Best (back row).  Missing that evening were incoming Junior Steward 

Jim O’Shea and Andre Newsom, Marshal.  The evening began with a delicious smoked  

chicken dinner with potato salad and barbequed beans prepared by incoming WM Luellen’s 

wife Judy Luellen  and his mother, Margret Chester. Approximately sixty (60) lodge 

members, family and friends were in attendance. The installation ceremony was opened by 

Installing Master WB Frank Chester and began with the Job’s Daughter’s performing the 

Bible Ceremony, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by the DeMolay chapter. 

Installing Marshal RWB Carl Terry conducted the incoming officers around the lodge 

room and to the chairs provided in front of the alter.  Past DDGM Dennis Abernathy 

assisted the Installing Marshal. After installing the 2008 officers, outgoing WM Ken Best 

Sr. was presented his Past Master’s apron by the Lodge and a engraved mirror by his 

family inscribed with the Masonic emblem and date he served as Master. RWB Larry 

Cameron called upon the JW to present Past Masters Bob Harman, Gary Dryer and Ken 

Best at the alter to receive Lifetime memberships from the Lodge for their outstanding 

service to the fraternity and lodge. The past five (5)  years were noted for increased 

community involvement, improved ritual and garnering more participation among the 

membership contributing to Swope Park Lodge taking a more prominent role in Missouri 

Masonry. The Ceremony closed with a letter perfect recitation of the Flower Lecture 

honoring Mothers by DeMolay Past Master Councilor Alex Barnes and closing prayer by 

Master Squire Conlon Miller, Swope Park Manor Squires of the Round Table.  Afterward, 

the Lodge and guests retired to Shotwell Hall for coffee and cake. Mrs. Judy Luellen had a 

beautiful sheet cake decorated with a blue Masonic emblem on top.  
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(Aug 14) Brother James Parkinson was 

raised to the sublime  degree of Master 

Mason by his wife’s grandfather, RWB 

Paul Kawakami (left). WM Ken Best 

(right) welcomes Swope Park’s first 

MM raised this year.  

RWB Glen Burrows obligated Brother 

Parkinson, RWB Mike Armstrong 

gave the lecture and RWB Paul Miller 

gave him the Charge. Several Brethren 

from Alpha lodge participated in the 

degree work contributing to a large 

turnout of 28 attending lodge that night. 

The Rambler is the official quarterly newsletter published for Swope Park Masonic Temple Appendant bodies to communicate the 

activities of the organizations meeting there. Articles and photos are earnestly solicited. Please  place in The Rambler’s box in the 

vestibule outside the lodge room  E-mail to dsmazdad@yahoo.com. We reach 450 households. To advertise, call Jim Payne 537 7457  

 

   RECENT DEGREE WORK 
 

( June 26) Bro. Greg Ryan Davis was 

initiated an Enter Apprentice. WB 

Harry Brown conferred the degree in 

perfect form with no prior notice. WB 

Brown continues to be an example of 

a Master Mason who is adept in Ritual 

and always ready to serve in whatever 

capacity required. WB Brown is 91 

years young and is, undoubtedly 

without  peer in knowledge of Ritual. 

RWB Paul Miller, our DDGL and 

Study Club leader did the Lecture in 

excellent form as did RWB Mike 

Armstrong, Regional Grand Lecturer, 

who gave the Charge.  RWB 

Armstrong is always there working 

the degrees with us assuring the 

candidate gets the best possible 

degree.  

 

We received a petition for affiliation 

from Brother Jeffry Woods, currently 

a member of Belton Lodge Nr 470. A 

committee of investigation was 

formed and we expect to vote on him 

next stated meeting. 

 

MASTER MASON DEGREES CONFIRRED 

 

BRO. DANNY BEST PASSED TO F.C. 

 
 

(Aug 14) Brother Danny Best (center) 

celebrated his Grandfather, WM Ken 

Best Sr.’s birthday by being passed to 

the degree of Fellow Craft. WM Best is 

on his right, to his left is Bro. Charles 

Farris, SD, who obligated him. RWB 

Carl Terry conducted the FC Lecture, 

RWB David Colburn was SD , Bro. 

Justin Dryer, JD gave the letter “G” 

Lecture and WB Tom Butts gave Bro. 

Best the Charge. This was an 

outstanding degree attended by twenty 

(20) brothers including visitors from 

Grandview, Albert Pike, Sheffield and 

Ivanhoe Lodges. Refreshments followed 

downstairs in Shotwell Hall with pies 

and cakes to celebrate WM Ken Best’s 

61st birthday as well as the occasion of 

Brother Dan Best’s passing to the 

degree of Fellow Craft. 

 

     SUPER SATURDAY RAISING TWO DEMOLAY  MEN TO MASTER MASONS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Aug 16) Newly raised Master Masons  Bro. Tony Bartelli (left) and  Bro. Andrew 

Newsom (right) flank RWB Sheldon Snitz, Grand Lodge Chaplain and Past DeMolay 

Executive Director. RWB Snitz has watched these young men progress through 

DeMolay over the years. Rear, left to right, WB Ken Best SR, Master, RWB Paul 

Miller DDGL and RWB David Colburn. Bro. Newsom was obligated by RWB Miller, 

Brother Bartelli bt RWB Larry Cameron. Both candidates received the lecture from  

RWB Colburn and the Charge from RWB Miller, who also raised them. 

 

 BRO.S  BEST AND LAUGHLIN RAISED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Sept. 13) Brother Danny Best ( Left)  and 

Brother Dennis Laughlin (right) to the 

Sublime Degree of Master Mason at a 

special Saturday communicarion. RWB 

Larry Cameron (center) obligated them, 

RWB David Colburn gave the lecture and 

charge.  The Brethren in attendance were 

treated to breakfast by our own Job’s 

Daughter Bethel Nr 1 and lunch was 

served by the lads of Wm F Kuhn 

DeMolay Chapter. The interaction with our 

youth groups is what makes Swope Park 

Lodge so special. With today’s degree 

work, WM Ken Best has set a high mark 

of  15 degrees conferred this year!! 

 

mailto:dsmazdad@yahoo.com
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       YEAR END REPORT   FY2008   

 

To the Worshipful Master, Officers and 

Brethren of Swope Park Lodge #617, 

 

   The Lodge still continues to 

financially function in a sound manner.  

The Lodge experienced some abnormal 

expenditures for the building this fiscal 

year but cash on hand was able to 

absorb them without accessing the 

principal on our savings.  This was 

primarily due to the brethren of this 

Lodge answering the call for donations 

for the Building Fund and Charity.  The 

brethren of this Lodge are to be 

commended for their generosity.  The 

lodge renewed all of our CD’s for a 

lesser return than the year before and 

the money market account was reduced 

from 4% to 3%.  One brother donated 

$5,000 anonymously which was added 

to our savings to enhance our dividend 

income.     

   Actual total income for FY2008 was 

$27,253.71, less the $5,000 donation 

that was invested, left normalized 

operating income at $22,253.71.   

Disbursements totaled $23,668.63 

resulting in a net loss of $1,414.92.  It 

should be noted that losses this year are 

double FY2007.  The Lodge started the 

fiscal year with $10,594.53 and ended 

the fiscal year with $9741.40. 

MAJOR EXPENSES 

 Rent and donations $14,086.22 or 60% 

of expenses 

Grand Lodge per capita plus special 

assessments             $  3,502.04 or 15% 

of expenses 

Normal lodge operating costs                

$  6,080.37 or 25% of expenses 

Although the Lodge continues to 

remain on a sound financial footing at 

the present time, costs to keep the 

lodge doors open still continue to 

escalate. Lodge expenses continue to 

exceed lodge income.  Financial 

support for the building continues to be 

our biggest expenditure and will 

continue to increase based on utility 

costs only.  The Lodge continues to 

draw the interest and dividends from all 

of our savings to help offset a shortage 

in income.  Without your continued 

support of extra money for the building 

fund our lodge will run through their 

savings very quickly.  And if the 

building should suffer a major expense 

for maintenance, our funds will be 

depleted that much faster.  At the 

present rate of operating expenses and 

income, the life of your lodge is 

estimated to be about 25 years.  Add a 

new roof, parking lot paving, heating 

and air conditioning replacement, 

increases in utility and insurance costs  

       (continued . Column 2). 

 

Wm F. Kuhn 

Chapter 

Order of DeMolay 

and the life span of your lodge will be 

shortened to 15-17 years.  The lodge’s 

Officers continue to monitor expenses very 

closely to see that your monies are not 

spent needlessly.  Brethren, I know I 

continue to paint a bleak picture but as 

your Treasurer it is my duty to keep you 

informed.  If we wait too long before the 

alarm is sounded it will be too late to 

recover.  I invite you to visit your lodge, 

get involved and lend your help and 

support.     Please continue to remember 

your lodge and contribute what you can to 

the building fund, remember your lodge in 

your will and use your lodge for any 

family gatherings such as birthdays, 

anniversaries, etc.  If your employer needs 

an outside facility to hold a meeting, 

suggest that they rent your lodge.  The 

rates are very comparable to other rentals 

and you will have the satisfaction of 

knowing that the money went to help your 

lodge. 

     

     RWB Lawrence S. Cameron 

     Treasurer Swope Park Lodge 617 

                                 October 9, 2008 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Guidelines for a  Master Mason 

 
 1. I am the representative of my Lodge 

and of all Free and Accepted Masons. 

Whatever I do or say reflects directly upon 

myself, and my fellow Freemasons 

everywhere and our good works. 

2. I am responsible for what my Lodge and 

Freemasonry represent. They can be no 

more than what my fellow Freemasons and 

I make them.  

3. I should not criticize what my fellow 

Freemasons do for Freemasonry unless I 

have a better suggestion and I am prepared 

to do it myself.  

4. I must remember that the fact that I bear 

the name, Master Mason or Freemason, is 

not enough. I must continue to be worthy. 

 5. My fellow members and I are our 

Lodge and Freemasonry. Without our 

active support they cease to exist 

 6. My Lodge does me a favor by calling 

upon me. I am not doing the Lodge a favor 

by serving. It is both an obligation and a 

privilege to help the Lodge and 

Freemasonry  

7. I should treat my fellow Freemasons 

with the same respect, honor, and 

understanding that I would like to receive 

from them. 

 

           (continued  column 3) 

 

 

    

    

    

  

 

William F Kuhn 

Chapter 139 

ROYAL ARCH MASONS 
 

  Companion Lambros Passed away 
We received notice from the Grand Chapter 

Missouri RAM of the passing of Companion 

Nick J. Lambros on August 29, 2008. He 

received the Royal Arch degrees October 14, 

1972.. 

           Current activity:   
Chapter  meeting Sept 2, 2008.Present were: 

EC Royal Thomas, GM First Veil; EC Steve 

Anderson, DDHP; EC Mike Luellen, High 

Priest; EC Frank Chester, King; EC John 

Arterburn, Capt. Of the Host; EC William 

Rogers; EC Harry Brown, Chaplain; EC Mel 

Tacke, Royal Arch Captain; Ken Best, 

Treasurer and Master Third Veil; EC Sergio 

Martinez, Master First Veil and EC Jim 

Payne, Secretary and Scribe. 

 

Treasurer’s Report given by EC Ken Best Sr. 

Cash on hand  8/1        $ 458.45 

Deposited               8/20       $ 450.00 

Paid out                                   0 

Bal. on Hand 9/2                  $ 908.45 

 

New Business 

Grand Council sent notice of Per Capita 

Increase $7.95   up from   $ 5 to $ 12.50   

 

Membership recruitment: Secretary sent out 

nine (9) invitations to newly raise MM and 

appointed line officers 

 

 8. It is not a right to be a Freemason; it is an 

honor. I should respect that honor by abiding 

by all of the precepts of my Lodge, my Grand 

Lodge, and Freemasonry as a whole. 

 9. Whatever differences my fellow Freemasons 

and I may have, we are all bound together by 

the bonds of our loyalty to The GAOTU, our 

families, the Lodge, and Freemasonry. 

10. The willing Master Mason has the 

understanding that family is the life blood of 

the Lodge and Free Masonry . 

                                             -Anonymous 

 

MOVING? 
 

Be sure to send a change of address 

To your Lodge Secretary 

 

WB Ken Best Sr 

PO Box 35313 

Kansas City, MO 64134 

Or email bestsrs@aol.com, 

MOVING? 
 

Be sure to send a change of 

address 

To your Lodge Secretary 

 

WB Ken Best Sr 

PO Box 35313 

Kansas City, MO 64134 

Or email bestsrs@aol.com, 
 

http://mrd.mail.yahoo.com/compose?To=bestsrs%40aol.com
http://mrd.mail.yahoo.com/compose?To=bestsrs%40aol.com
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Masonic  Milestones 

 

Anniversary  of date raised to sublime degree of Master Mason  

Degrees Conferred  fiscal year to date: 

October 2007-September 2008 

Entered Apprentice 

 

Andre Eric Newsom     Oct. 25, 2007 

James Parkinson         Dec. 13,2007 

Danny Best      Mar  27, 2008 

Scott Henderson             June 7, 2008 

Greg Ryan Davis           June 26, 2008 

 

Fellow Craft 

   

 Andre Eric Newsom    Nov. 14, 2007 

     Dennis Laughlin            Feb 23,    2008 

     Danny Bartelli              Mar   1,    2008 

  James Pankinson        Mar 13,    2008    

Danny Best                  Aug. 13, 2008 

 

 Master Mason 

 

James Parkinson           Aug 14, 2008 

   Andre Eric Newsom      Aug  16, 2008 

Tony  Bartelli                Aug 16, 2008 

Danny Best                   Sept. 13, 2008 

Dennis Laughlin           Sept. 13, 2008                      

 October                      November    December 

In Memoriam 

 

Robert Bennett 

Born Sept 3 1919 

Raised  March 23, 1950 

Passed away April 20, 2008 

 

Jorg Rothweiler 

Born October 16, 1933 

Raised April 7, 1961 

Passed away June 4, 2008 

 

Delmar W. Shannon 

Born August 6, 1909 

Raised October 25, 1952 

Passed away July 10, 2008 

 

Robert B. Nickell 

Master 1964 

Born August 5, 1923 

Raised April 5, 1954 

Passed away July 11, 2006 

 

Robert T. Logan 

Born April 4, 1922 

Raised April 21, 1953 

Passed away  August 6, 2008 

 

 

Jerry  B. McCurley 

Born  Oct 8, 1943 

Raised Nov 11, 1972 

Passed away Sept 30, 2008 

Edward Miller 10/29/1936 72 

    

William Flora 10/16/1953 55 

Lewis Robb 10/7/1954 54 

Everett Bozarth 10/17/1957 51 

John Schollenberger 10/3/1957 51 

Glenn Borchers 10/1/1959 49 

Van Gillespie 10/28/1967 41 

Edward Welch 10/28/1971 37 

Kenneth Bollinger 10/14/1971 37 

Eric Peterson 10/3/1972 36 

James Starke 10/12/1972 36 

Ernest Bell 10/8/1973 35 

Harold Martin 10/10/1974 34 

Gary  Mullins 10/13/1977 31 

John Kennedy 10/23/1986 22 

Dimitrios Milis 10/9/1992 16 

Charles Lewis 10/16/1999 9 

Steve Hill 10/29/2005 3 

 

Harley Ladd 11/15/1949 59 

Marion Bybee 11/26/1949 59 

Martin Baier 11/7/1950 58 

Harvey Johnson 11/20/1952 56 

Fred Von Dorn 11/13/1956 52 

Willis Baker 11/1/1956 52 

James Dewar 11/1/1958 50 

Wm Frazier 11/5/1963 45 

Jack  Clark 11/15/1966 42 

Karl Roscoe 11/27/1967 41 

Stephen Morgan 11/14/1968 40 

William Groll 11/11/1982 26 

William  Scofield 11/9/1989 19 

George Behnke 11/21/1992 16 

Jack Reeder 11/30/1992 16 

Mark Foster 11/21/1992 16 

 

Wilbur Feagan 12/11/1944 64 

Hulen Luetjen 12/16/1946 62 

Franklin Whiting 12/16/1948 60 

Clyde Rayburn 12/15/1955 53 

Floyd Scheinost 12/14/1978 40 

Frank Chester 12/16/1977 31 

Oren Woods 12/10/1982 26 

Kirk Fetterolf 12/9/2006 2 

    

 

Passing of WB Robert B. Nickell 

 

He was a WW II Army veteran, serving 

with the 612 Engineers. WB Bob 

participated in the D-Day invasion of 

Normandy and was awarded the Bronze 

Star among several other medals earned. 

He worked 35 years for Manor 

(Colonial) Baking Co. as a senior 

mechanic. In addition to being  Past 

Master of our lodge, he was  Past High 

Priest of William F, Kuhn chapter 139 

Royal Arch Masons, a 32nd Degree 

Scottish Rite Mason and a  member of 

the Ararat Shrine Provost Club. WB 

Nickell was very much involved in the 

building of our temple, which was 

completed in 1966 

The funeral service was conducted by 

Bro. Dan Haskell   

     *     *    *   *  

GRAND LODGE SWEEP 
(Sept 23) WM Ken Best brought home 

Swope Park Lodge’s fourth consecutive 

GL award from the annual session. We 

also received the coveted Silver Ritual 

Certificate and a Safe Child certificate 

recognizing our  ongoing C.H.I.P.s 

activity participation. Accompanying 

WM Best at Grand Lodge was our 

newly raised MM Danny Best, WB 

Frank Chester and incoming Master-

Elect Brother Mike Luellen.  Other 

news worthy matters to report from 

Grand Lodge: Expect a  $ 3.50 dues 

increase next year to offset Grand 

Lodge increased expenses. Grand Lodge 

also decreed the individual lodges may 

give an Entered Apprentice or Fellow 

Craft in good standing a Masonic 

funeral service. This is a significant 

change from being exclusive for MM’s. 
 

 

 

In 

Memoriam 

Contact Bro. Danny Best 

      (816) 820 0929 



 5 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SWOPE PARK CHAPTER 520 

RAMBLER REPORT 

 

We are looking forward to Grand Chapter Oct. 12-15 in St. Louis.  It has been 25 years since our Brother Jack Clark served with Sister 

Emorie Matthews and WGM and WGP.  At Grand Chapter they will be honored for their years of service.  These two have certainly 

exemplified their 1983 theme “To serve with a Smile, for Smiles are the windows of our hearts”. 

Robert L. Nelson DDS 
 

 NELSON Family Dentistry  
                                      
           1308 Stateline Road 

 913-498-8899                                                                                                     
 

 

      RIMANN 

                 Liquors          
 15117 W 87th St              Lenexa KS 
3917 Prairie Lane      Prairie Village KS 

  913-492-6629       913-236-5311 
Your party & event headquarters for 

     Expertise in fine wine selection 

 

AUTO GLASS & TINT SHOP 

Business or Residential 
Phone (913) 491 8648   FAX (913) 491 181 8 

 

 9928 W. 62nd Terr.  Merriam, KS 66203  

    Email Nick@autoglassand tintshop.com 

 

NICK BALDI 
www.Autoglassandtinyshop.com 

 
 

 

      Anders Air 

             Resident ial  

 Heating & Cooling 
    Sales And Service 

         Tom Anders 

           816-679-9520 
  Licensed *  Insured        Harrisonville MO 
 
         Email: andersair@yahoo.com 

 

 

 

 

Mike Auer Insurance Agency 
AUTO * HOME * LIFE * COMMERCIAL 

 

Jim  Payne 
Cell (816) 223 6068 

Home (816) 537 7457 
Email dsmazdad@yahoo.com 

 

Place an ad here to reach over 450 Masonic 

consumers who are excellent prospects for your 

products or services. 

  Email your ad copy to dsmazdad@yahoo.com or 

mail it to Rambler Editor Jim Payne 1001 Spruce 

Dr. Greenwood, MO 64034 

 

Rate:$ 75.00 for four (4) issues or $ 20 for a 

single issue ad. You will be billed. Your 

contribution helps defray the cost of publication 

of the Masonic Family News Letter. 

 

 
F A R M E R S  
 INSURANCE 

Christmas for the Veterans Fundraiser 
 

 

 

 Members of Swope Park lodge will visit the Veteran’s Hospital in Kansas City, Missouri on Saturday, 20 December         

  2008. We will visit with each veteran in the hospital and distribute a gift bag for each veteran to show our appreciation  

  and make their holiday season a little brighter.  In order to support these efforts we would like to provide you with the 

opportunity to join with us in showing our appreciation to those that have given so much of themselves for our Country. 

We are raising funds by holding a drawing for anyone contributing to this effort.  All monies raised will be kept in a separate account and a 

strict accounting will be kept by the lodge.  100% of the funds raised will go to purchasing the gift items that will be distributed. If any 

monies are not left over they will carried over for use the following year for the same charity project. Funds will not be used for any other 

purposes.The drawing for the below listed prizes will be held at Swope Park Lodge on Thursday, November 13, 2008.  Winners will be 

notified starting the next day.  Please help us support our veterans and let them know they have not been forgotten for the sacrifices they 

have made for our Great Nation. 

 

First Prize: Garmin Nuvi GPS 
 

 

Second Prize: Official NFL football autographed  

 by KC Chiefs  Q-back Brodie Croyle 

 

Third Prize: Handmade baby’s quilt 

 

Fourth Prize: $25.00 gift certificate for Applebee’s 

 

Tickets are $1 each donation or 6 for $5 donation 

 

For tickets or to donate please contact Army: 

Telephone: 913.839.8433  

Email: N5AGE@arrl.net   

You may also obtain tickets at any stated meeting 

You may also send cash donations directly to the Lodge 
  

 

 

 

mailto:dsmazdad@yahoo.com
mailto:N5AGE@arrl.net
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SWOPE PARK 

    CHAPTER NR 620 

             O. E. S.  

  

We are looking forward to Grand Chapter Oct. 12-15 in St. Louis.  It has been 25 

years since our Brother Jack Clark served with Sister Emorie Matthews and WGM 

and WGP.  At Grand Chapter they will be honored for their years of service.  These 

two have certainly exemplified their 1983 theme “To serve with a Smile, for Smiles 

are the windows of our hearts”. 

 
We were honored to have Sister Brenda Austin, WGM offer 

Sister Marilyn Houston the Grand Representative appointment 

of Manitoba in Missouri.   Sister Marilyn is a dual member of 

Josepha 63.  We look forward to having a reception in her honor. 

 

Sister Patty Crotty, AGM has appointed Sister Lois Compton, 

member of Josepha 63 and dual member of Swope Park 520 as 

District Deputy Grand Matron of the 22nd District for 2008-2009.  

We were pleased with this appointment.  She will be installed at 

Grand Chapter Oct. 15th.  We look forward to hearing of her plans 

for the coming year. 

 

October 21st we will be celebrating the 84th birthday of Swope 

Park Chapter.    The evening will start with a 6:15 p.m. catered 

meal.   The regular stated meeting will be at 7:30 p.m. when the 

Past Matrons and Past Patrons will be honored.    It will conclude 

with the Associate Matron and Associate Patron giving a 

traditional “kick-out” party for the Worthy Matron and Worthy 

Patron.   We appreciate the service Sister Stella Turnquist and 

Brother Preston Pemberton have given this year as Worthy 

Matron and Worthy Patron.  If you plan to join us for the meal 

please let the secretary know by Oct. 15th. 

 

We elected our 2008-2009 officers at the September meeting.    

They are Worthy Matron – Sister Jean Vantellman; Worthy 

Patron – Brother Loren Taylor; Associate Matron – Sister Pat 

Neece; Associate Patron – Brother Brad Patten; Secretary – 

Sister Lois Patten; Treasurer – Brother Richard Houston; 

Conductress – Sister Becky Bowman and Associate Conductress 

– Sister Holly Johnson.    We will be pleased to see many of you 

at the Installation of Officers on Sat. Nov. 8th at 2 p.m. 

 

During the past three months we have been collecting school 

supplies.   Kleenex, notebook paper, and pencils go with 

Associate Patron, Loren Taylor, to Anderson Alternative School 

where he teaches.    Sister Stella Turnquist has taken the other 

items to Three Trails Elementary in Independence.    We will 

continue collecting the school supplies through October.   The 

Swope Park Lodge 617; Job’s Daughters Bethel #1 and Wm. F. 

Kuhn DeMolay were invited to join us in this project. 

 

Membership Information:   The charter was draped in memory of 

Sister Harriet Wigginton, Sister Martha Woolley, and Sister 

Gladys Mock.   Our total membership is now 179.   It is farewell 

to our Jr. Past Matron, Sister Deb Merrick, who has moved to 

Nevada. 

                            Meet Our Worthy Patron 
Brother Preston Pemberton has served as our Worthy Patron in 

the 2007-2008 year.  He is a member of Swope Park Lodge 617.  

He was initiated into Swope Park Chapter Nov. 13, 1984.   This is 

his tenth year serving as Worthy Patron.   He has also served the 

stations of Associate Patron, Treasurer, Warder and Sentinel.    

His wife, Sister Reta Pemberton, served the chapter as Secretary 

for 18 years.    

Preston and Reta are both retired and now live “down in the 

country”.   He enjoys his hobby of woodworking.   We can 

depend on getting one or more of his creations when he serves as 

Worthy Patron.  We appreciate the dedication and service Preston 

and Reta have given to Swope Park Chapter. 

     Submitted by Lois Patten, Secretary, Phone 816-318-9808       

 e-mail Lois520@comcast.net 

 

 

 
 

SWOPE PARK CHAPTER No. 520 

Order Of the Eastern Star 

 

Cordially invites you to the installation of officers 

For the Year 2008-2009 

 

Saturday November 8, 2008 

2 p.m. 

 

Swope Park Masonic Temple 

8521 Oldham Road 

Kansas City, Mo. 64138 
Jean Vantellman     Loren Taylor 

Worthy Matron –elect              Worthy 

Patron-elect  

 

For tickets call: 

          816-421-1700 
Or E-mail: 
     
www.QualityHillPlayhouse.com 

 

    Fall 2008 at Quality Hill Playhouse 
 
September 26 – October 26 
 

 Rhapsody in Gershwin 
 An intimate cabaret revue of songs 
            by George and Ira Gershwin 
 
November 5 – 15 

   
 Marilyn Maye – Here’s to Life 
 Jazz standards and signature favorites  
 performed by the incomparable 
 entertainer 
  
 
November 20 – December 28 
 

 Christmas in Song 
 Our annual holiday celebration 
  featuring traditional and popular music 
 

  
  303 West Tenth Street, Kansas City, MO. 
 
                   Support our advertisers 
 

http://www.qualityhillplayhouse.com/
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